

## Mossley Hill Athletic Football Club <u>Return to Play Measures</u> 25/09/20

In order for competitive football to safely return to Mossley Hill Athletic Club, we advise opponents and officials of the following safeguards, which will be in place and enforced throughout your visit to our club:

- Face coverings must be worn at all times when inside of the clubhouse building by all persons.
- Upon arrival, all persons are required to scan the QR codes on the wall and register for the FA track and trace system. Data to be kept for 21 days only.
- One changing room will be provided for visiting teams, which will be accessible 60 minutes prior to kick off. This room will have a maximum capacity of 8 persons, who must be wearing a face covering and observe the distancing guidelines. It is the visiting team's responsibility to ensure that the capacity is not exceeded, and face masks are worn.
- One changing room will be provided for officials, which will be accessible 60 minutes prior to kick off. This room will have a maximum capacity of 3 persons, who must wear a face mask and observe the distancing guidelines. It is the referee's responsibility to ensure that the capacity is not exceeded, and face masks are worn.
- A one-way system will be in place from the entrance to the club, via the middle doors, through the changing room corridors and out to the playing area. This one-way system must be maintained by all parties.
- Hand sanitizer stations will be present at both the entrance and exits to the changing rooms and we would request all persons to ensure that hands are sanitized on each visit
- When leaving at the end of the game, we would ask away teams and officials to ensure all litter and rubbish is placed in the bins provided to ensure our staff have as little contact with this as possible
- Changing rooms will then be sanitized by Mossley Hill staff at the end of use.
- There will be 1no.toilet available to use within the dedicated changing room of opponents/ officials. This is the only toilet to be used.
- No spectators, friends, parents or children will be allowed access to the changing facilities.
- During match play, there will be a maximum of 5 substitutes and 4 members of coaching staff to be within the technical/ bench area. All other persons should be socially distanced behind the spectator barrier provided.

Any persons refusing to comply with these safeguards, will be immediately asked to leave the premises.

We thank all parties for their continued support with keeping all of our players, staff and wider community safe at this time.

## **Mossley Hill FC Committee**